
 

St. Benedict Parish 
Atchison, Kansas 

St. Benedict Church 
 1000 North 2nd Street  

St. Joseph Church 
8th & Spring Garden Street 

St. Patrick Church 
19384 234th Road 

Sacred Heart Church 
1429 Kansas Avenue 

Parish Office     —     1001 North 2nd Street     —     913-367-0671     —     www.stbenedictatchison.org   

 

Holy Mass  
 
Monday—Saturday  8:15 a. m.       St. Benedict Church 
 
Saturday (Vigil for Sunday) 4:00 p. m.     St. Joseph Church 
    4:30 p. m.     Sacred Heart Church 
 
Sunday    8:00 a. m.     St. Benedict Church 
    8:30 a. m.     St. Patrick Church 
    10:00 a. m.     St. Joseph Church 
    10:30 a. m.     St. Benedict Church 
    6:00 p. m.     St. Joseph Church 
                                Youth Mass (Note:  no 6:00 p. m. Mass during the summer) 
Confession 
 
 

Wednesday   6:00 - 7:00 p. m.  St. Benedict Church 
Saturday   3:00 - 3:45 p. m.  St. Joseph Church  
    3:30 - 4:15 p. m.  Sacred Heart Church   

 

Confession is also available by appointment; please call the parish office. 

Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                         July 22, 2018 

 

Do you wish to become a member of  our parish?   We welcome you! 
Please contact the parish office for more information.  Registration forms can be found online at our parish website. 

 

Perpetual adoration of Jesus in the 
Blessed Sacrament is available in our                  
parish.  Enter the Adoration Chapel 

through the north entrance of                             
St. Benedict Church. 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Father Jeremy Heppler, O.S.B 
Pastor 

   jheppler@benedictine.edu 
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5th Annual 

Saturday, August 4, 2018 
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Stewardship Information
Our Weekly Sacrificial Offerings to God 

Week Collection 

June 23 - 29 $11,692.67 
June 30 - July 6 $19,301.49 

On the cover:  “The Good Shepherd,” 5th century mosaic, located in the Galla Placidia Mausoleum, Ravenna, Italy. 

Help the Catholic Charities Food Pantry 
     Catholic Charities is in true need of food in our           
pantry.  The amount of families in distress have                   
increased, and your donations are necessary for us to 
continue to feed the people in our community.  Our 
greatest needs include canned meat (tuna, chicken),                
peanut butter, canned fruits, pasta sauce, pasta, cereals, 
and rice.  Thank you so much for your unceasing                    
generosity in feeding the hungry.  God bless you!                      
     Questions?  Please contact Tama Dutton, Manager, 
Catholic Charities of Northeast KS Atchison Emergency                  
Assistance Office at tdutton@catholiccharitiesks.org or 
by calling 913-367-5070. 

 

Help Needed During  
Mass Schedule Transition 

     During this transition into the new Mass schedule, we 
are in need of volunteers to sign up to be servers, lectors, 
ushers, and Eucharistic Ministers at our August and              
September weekend Masses.   Sign up by going to our 
parish Ministry Lists Sign Up Genius at  https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/409054aadae2ca7fe3-
ministry, by signing up on the sheets in the back of 
church, or by calling the parish office.  Watch the parish 
email for more information about upcoming trainings 
and how to sign up on-line.  Questions?  Please call the 
parish office.  

Thank You for Your Feedback! 
     Thank you for your feedback about the new Mass schedule, which can be found on p. 5 of this bulletin.  A number 
of parishioners have mentioned parking and accessibility concerns for the elderly and handicapped at St. Benedict 
Church.  Some ideas, like a drop off zone by the curb or making wheelchairs available to help get into and out of the 
church easier, have already been shared.  If you have other ideas or would like to assist in any way, please share them 
with the parish office.  

Lawn Beautification Campaign for the Rectory 
     If you would like to donate to the rectory’s lawn 
beautification project, drop off your donation at the            
parish office, mail it in, or drop it in the collection               
basket.  Please note on the memo line:  “Buessing Lawn 
Beautification Campaign.” 

Medical Sisters of St. Joseph Mission Appeal 
     The weekend of July 7 - 8, the Medical Sisters of St. Joseph gave the annual Mission Appeal at our parish.  The        
sisters who spoke care for the residents at Villa St. Francis in Olathe.  Their order, based in India, strives to                 
contemplate Jesus’ face in all, especially the less privileged, poor and the sick brethren, by serving the medical needs of 
people in various parts of the world.  If you would like to contribute to the Archdiocesan Mission Appeal, please 
simply mark on an envelope “Mission Appeal.”  The money collected here and throughout the Archdiocese will be 
divided between all the organizations who gave Mission Appeals in the Archdiocese this year. 

Pray the Rosary at Mary’s Grotto 
    As students have headed home for summer break, 
Benedictine College is counting on our parish                          
community to keep this daily rosary going throughout 
the summer months.  Please consider praying the rosary 
with your family or friends at the Grotto one evening at 
5:10 p. m.  To reserve your time at the Grotto, go to 
www.benedictine.edu/fatimarosary. 
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Events, News, and Information 
Upcoming Events 

To advertise a parish event on this calendar, please email  
Nancy Diebolt at ndiebolt@benedictine.edu.  

July 
28 - 29 

High School Monastic Experience,                               
see details p. 5 

St.                
Benedict’s 
Abbey 

Aug.      
2 

Men’s and Women’s Bible Study, 7 p. m., contact                    
parishioner Terrance Coots at 913-203-4559  

Aug.  
3 

First Friday Devotions, exposition 
after 8:15 a. m. Mass, Benediction at                
3 p. m. 

SB Church 

Aug.  
4 - 5 

New Parish Mass and Confession Schedule takes 
effect; see details p. 5 

Aug.   
5 

Parish Pro-Life Rosary, 3 - 4:15 p. m. SB Church 

Aug.  
8 

Knights of Columbus Council #723, 
7:30 p. m.  

SB Abbey 
Guesthouse 

CALENDAR 

Patsy Baker 
Gretchen Bieber 

Paul Blodig 
Jamie Boos 
Sally Brady 

Mike & Olive Burns 
Helen Carroll 

Dennis & Carol Cutting 
Cindy Dooley 

Residents of the Dooley Center 
John Ernst 

Cameran Franklin 
Kelly Franklin 
Sr. Jan Futrell 

Anthony Garza 
Ed Gellings 

Martin Joseph Gering 
Austen Hamlin 

Gary & Kathy Handke 
Glenn Hattan 

Fr. Albert Hauser 
Margie Amrein Holben 

Mike Horton 
Larry Housh 

Mara Hug 
Infirmed Monks of the Abbey 

Abbot Ralph Koehler, OSB 
Randy Matney 

Fr. Denis Meade, OSB 
Freida Navinskey 
Gerald Penning 

Joyce Pruett 
Patty Ralston 

Fr. Donald Redmond, OSB 
Rhonda Rosario 
Ann Ruhlman 
Marie Schuler 

Abbot Barnabas Senecal, OSB 
Larry Siebenmorgan 

David Smith 
Mary Sowers 

Carole Brady Stempien 
Harold Vandeloo 

Tom Wagner 
Chris & Norine Wilderson 

Brian Wingerd 
Edna Mae Wolters 

Mark Wolters 
Roberta Wolters  

Alvin Wood 
Fr. Jerry Worman 

Special Intentions (6) 

Please remember in your prayers                                         
those who are sick or suffering*: 

Please pray for our deployed,  
active duty military family and friends:     Richard Brady 

Brandon Kistler 
Wade Madden 

Matthew Peltzer 

Justin Phillips 
Steve Westerman 

Jesse Willett 
Kyle Wilson 

IMPORTANT:  Please note that prayer list names and                      
special intentions are automatically removed from the                    

bulletin prayer list 30 days after submission.  To re-submit a 
name or special intention, simply contact the parish                

office.  *Prayer list current as of July 13, 2018 

remember in your prayers                                          Mass Intentions for July 23 - 29 remember in your prayers                                         
Date 

remember in your prayers                                         
 Time Mass Intention 

July 23 SB 8:15 Intentions of Theresa Jirak 
July 24 SB 8:15 Intentions of Mary Capizzi 
July 25 SB 8:15 Andrew Baumgartner 
July 26 SB 8:15 Judy Herne 
July 27 SB 8:15 Intentions of Kate Callan 
July 28 SB 

SJ 
SH 

8:15 
4:00 
4:30 

Edward Amrein   
Paul Moccia  † 
Stella Glennon  †  

July 29 SB 
SP 
SJ 
SB 

8:00 
8:30 
10:00 
10:30 

Charles DuLac  † 
Welfare of the parishioners 
Beth Miller  † 
Dorothy Gardner 

Upcoming Virtus Training            
      A Virtus Training will be 
held on Wednesday, August 8 at 
6 p. m. in the Chapel at                 
St. Benedict Catholic 

School.  The Protecting God's Children program helps 
make churches and schools safe for all people, especially 
children.  Register for the training at www.virtus.org; be 
ready with your driver’s license, social security number, 
and 3 references to complete the online paperwork, 
which takes about 20 minutes.  For more information, 
contact the school office, 913-367-3503, or                         
dliebsch@benedictine.edu.   

Important Notes about Mass Intentions 
 Thank you for requesting Masses for your loved ones.   

¨ Please note that, effective immediately, the parish 
office will not schedule Masses more than 6 months 
in advance.   

¨ Also, please be flexible when requesting Mass dates; 
it’s possible that the date you are requesting may not 
be available.   

Save the date for the weekend of August 18 - 19, 
when our parish’s seminarian Deacon Joel Haug, 
AVI will preach at some of our weekend Masses! 
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More Events, News, and Information 

     Do you recall our Parish Advent visits?  Over the past few months, the Stewardship Committee has sorted through 
all of the responses from parishioners.  For the past few weeks, we have published things parishioners love about St. 
Benedict Parish.   
     Many of you said you loved the same thing, so we won't have everyone's answer here word for word.  Instead, 
these are a summary.  You will find your own thoughts echoed in these themes; check back in the next few weeks’              
bulletins for even more responses.   

     We asked you:  “What do you love about St. Benedict Parish?” 

     You answered: 
 -“I love fellowship opportunities;” you love that we have Donut Sunday, Bible study, speakers, church               
 festivals, and all of the other great times to get to know fellow parishioners. 
 -“I love the frequency of Masses;” there are plenty of opportunities to go to Mass. 
 -“I love that I can get support when I am in need;” you love that if you were struggling, your fellow   
 parishioners would support you.  
 -“I love our principal;” we love Diane's faith-based leadership at St. Benedict's School. 
 -“I love our staff;” whether office staff or teaching staff, we love that they are using their talents to help us 
 succeed. 

Check back in next week’s bulletin to read even more about what you love about our parish! 

Parish Advent Visits - Update #8 

High School Monastic Experience 
at St. Benedict’s Abbey 

     Rising high school freshman and                 
sophomore boys are invited to experience 
monastic life at St. Benedict’s Abbey from 
5:30 p. m. Saturday, July 28 through 1:00        
p. m. on Sunday, July 29.  There is no cost 

to attend.  RSVP at monkvocations.org; look for the 
splash page for Monastic Experience.  Chaperones are 
needed.  Please contact parishioner Jeanne Rziha at 
jrziha@yahoo.com with questions or to volunteer as a 
chaperone.   

Changes to Weekend Confession and Mass 
Schedule Effective August 4 - 5 

      
     
      
                 
      

See the section “From the Pastor” on our parish                
website for more details, and a summary of the meeting 
on Sacred Heart Church. 

Saturday 4:00 p. m. Confessions – St. Benedict 
5:00 p. m. Mass – St. Benedict 

Sunday 7:00 a. m. Mass – St. Joseph 
8:30 a. m. Mass – St. Patrick 
9:00 a. m. Mass – St. Benedict 
11:00 a. m. Mass – St. Benedict 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd                                         
- Holy Family Atrium 

     The Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS) is a                 
Montessori-based method of spiritual formation for              
children ages 3 - 15 built on scripture and liturgy.  The 
“atrium” is a place of prayer, a room specially prepared for 
children to grow in their relationship with Jesus and their 
knowledge of the faith.  The atrium program is supported 
by, and hosted at, St. Benedict Catholic School and                
Benedictine College.  CGS catechists receive between 90 
and 285 hours of formation in theology, pedagogy, and 
child development.  Last year, the CGS program served just           
under 100 children in our parish community.   
     Visit the SBCS atrium during back-to-school night or 
during the first morning of atrium registration; individual 
tours are also available.  Are you interested in enrolling 
your children or grandchildren in the atrium program?  
Forms can be downloaded from the parish website or 
picked up at the back of any of the parish churches                
beginning July 21.  Registration will begin at 9 a. m. on         
August 4; please note that some sessions fill up very                
quickly.  To register for CGS:  Complete registration 
packet (one per child) and attach the fee. You can drop it 
off between 9 and 11 a. m. on August 4 in the SBCS 
lobby. Enrollment is first come, first served.  After 11            
a. m., you can drop off your form at the parish office             
during the following week. Forms may also be mailed to 
the parish office.  If you have questions, please contact 
Catherine Sienkiewicz at 913-370-4454. 
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      Sacramental Life in Our Parish June 2018 

The Sacrament of Baptism 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord,  
and let the perpetual light shine upon them. 

Thomas Bush 
Died June 10, 2018 

Mass of Christian Burial held June 16, 2018 
at St. Joseph Church 

 with Fr. Jeremy Heppler, OSB as celebrant  

Elaine Drennon 
Died June 5, 2018 

Mass of Christian Burial held June 14, 2018  
at St. Benedict Church 

with Fr. Jeremy Heppler, OSB as celebrant 

“Holy Baptism is the basis of the whole Christian life, the gateway to life in the Spirit, and the door which gives access to the other sacraments.” 
- Catechism of the Catholic Church, paragraph 1213 

Drew Allison James Crowley 
Daughter of Jarod & Megan Crowley 

June 1, 2018 
Baptized by Fr. Jeremy Heppler, OSB 

Barrett Wm. Finley 
Son of Wm. Gilbert & Kallie Finley 

June 10, 2018 
Baptized by Fr. Jeremy Heppler, OSB 

Hugh Hildebrand Haigh 
Son of John and Maggie Haigh 

June 30, 2018 
Baptized by Fr. Jay Kythe, OSB 

Ryan Mortin and Jenna Hundley 
June 9, 2018 

at St. Benedict Church 
Fr. Jeremy Heppler, OSB 

The Sacrament of Matrimony 

“The grace of the sacrament of Matrimony thus perfects the human love of the spouses, strengthens their indissoluble unity, and sanctifies them on the way to eternal life.”   
- Catechism of the Catholic Church, paragraph 1661 

Clint Corpstein and Emily Payeur 
May 15, 2018 

at St. Patrick Church 
Fr. Jeremy Heppler, OSB 

Cody Coleman and Liz Hemann 
June 15, 2018 

at St. Benedict Church 
Fr. Simon Baker, OSB 

A Reminder About the Sacrament of the Sick  
 If you know you are being admitted to a hospital, please inform our parish office prior to your hospitalization 
and ask for the Sacrament of Reconciliation and Anointing of the Sick.  Fr. Jeremy appreciates the opportunity to                       
administer these Sacraments for his parishioners. 
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Archdiocesan and Area Opportunities 
Please visit www.icarenek.org for dates and       
locations of upcoming iCare Masses and                      
Socials.  iCare provides adapted liturgies,               

religious education, and sacramental preparation 
for persons of all ages with developmental                             

                 disabilities and their families.   

Upcoming Events in our area: 

Midwest Catholic Family Conference 
     Scott Hahn’s conversion to Catholicism is one of the 
most well-known and inspiring stories of today.  Hear 
him speak at the Midwest Catholic Family Conference 
on August 3 - 5 in Wichita.  Save up to $30 with early 
bird registration by July 16.  Register online at 
catholicfamilyconference.org or call 316-618-9787.  
Email questions to info@catholicfamilyconference.org  

“Living in Love” Retreat 
     See why over 700 couples in the Archdiocese have 
experienced the “Living in Love” retreat.  Sign up now 
for the next “Living in Love” retreat held at Most Pure 
Heart of Mary, Topeka, August 4 - 5.  Register online at 
www.archkck.org/LivingInLove or contact Mary Anne 
Kierl at 913- 647-0345 for information. “My House”  Workshop for Men August 9 - 11 

     The “My House” Men's Workshop is a premier 
Catholic/Christian intensive for men struggling with        
pornography, sexual behavior problems and/or sexual 
addiction.  The workshop is led by Dr. Todd Bowman, 
Fr. Sean Kilcawley, Michael Ciaccio, and Sam Meier.  
Please pray that this workshop will provide hope and 
healing to many men in our area and throughout the U.S.!  
Learn more and register at www.myhousekansas.org.  

August Rural Youth Ministry Events 
· “Perfectly Imperfect” Regional Youth Rally featuring 

music by Mikey Needleman, speaker Sarah Swafford, 
games, dinner and outdoor Mass.  Entire families are 
welcome and cost is only $10 per person with a $25 
per family cap.  August 12 – Horton Fairgrounds 
(7th & Central) from 3 - 7 p. m.  

· Indoor adult mini-retreat and luncheon on August 
18 at Sts. Peter and Paul, Seneca from 10 a. m. -1           
p. m.  $15 fee includes light breakfast, two sessions 
with Sarah Swafford, music with Mikey Needleman,              
catered lunch and gifts to take home.  

Find more information at archkck.org/rural-outreach.   

Christ’s Peace House of Prayer Retreat 
     Christ's Peace House of Prayer will offer a retreat on 
Pope Francis' Apostolic Exhortation on Holiness July 28  
- 29, beginning Saturday at 9 a. m. and concluding Sunday 
at 4 p. m.  Talks, Mass, daily Eucharistic Adoration and 
private time for prayer, spiritual reading, walks and                   
visiting.  $85 for individuals and $125 for couples.                   
Register at info@christspeace.com or 913-773-8255.  

Midwest Catholic Family Conference August             
3 - 5 

“Living in Love” Retreat August             
4 - 5 

August Rural Youth Ministry Events August             
12 and 18 

“My House” Workshop for Men August             
9 - 11 

Christ’s Peace House of Prayer Retreat July                    
28 - 29 

Brazilian Stroganoff Benefit Dinner 
     All are invited!  Join us for an authentic Brazilian 
stroganoff, Saturday, August 11.  Your free will donation 
will go to benefit the Franciscans Poor of Jesus Christ’s 
Leon Mission in Nicaragua.  This benefit dinner will be 
held at 6 p. m. at St. Joseph Church, 11311 Johnson Dr., 
Shawnee, KS  66203. 

Brazilian Stroganoff Benefit Dinner for 
the Franciscan Poor of Jesus Christ 

August            
11 

Courage and EnCourage Archdiocesan Groups 
     Courage is a spiritual support group helping Catholic 
men and women live chaste lives in accordance with the 
Catholic Church’s teaching on same-sex attraction and/
or behaviors.  Through participation in the Sacraments, 
prayer, fellowship and moral support, Courage members 
strive to develop lives of interior chastity in union with 
Christ and His Church.  Courage meets in the                           
Archdiocese every two weeks.   
     EnCourage is a separate spiritual support group for 
family members and friends of loved ones with same-sex 
attraction. If you, your child or loved one struggles with 
same-sex attraction and wants confidential Catholic                
support, call the Courage helpline at 913-428-9893. 


